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It’s time to say Goodbye 
 
Bianca Cipriano, Project Manager will be leaving the Project team to 
work directly for Macmillan as Partnership and Quality Lead. It is a 
fantastic opportunity for her and we wish her well. Bianca has been a 
driving force behind the project. 
 
Lana Hillen’s secondment has come to an end. Lana worked with our 
team as Project Support Officer and has been instrumental in setting up 
and delivering the Breast eHNA clinic. We are sorry to say good bye and 
wish her well.  
 
Leigh Brand will be leading on the eHNA and Treatment Summary, 
please don’t hesitate to get in touch  - Direct Line: 01723 342582 Ext: 
2582.  
 
 
Delivery Plans 
 
Thank you to all the teams that have created the delivery plans. The 
teams will be responsible for adhering to the deadlines, along with the 
Care Group Managers. The data will be shared through the Cancer 
Delivery Group monthly and the CNS teams quarterly.  
 
Support to achieve the delivery plan targets will be provided by Leigh 
Brand.  
 
Training and support in ongoing for the Treatment Summary.  
 
Cancer Survivorship Day 
 
We will be holding the 3rd annual Cancer Survivorship  event which 
provides information and support. More details to follow.   
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Treatment Summary Implementation  
 

Colorectal and Upper GI have implemented the Treatment Summary as 
part of their Nurse-led clinics. We continue offer support to roll this out 
with other teams.  
 

 
Please get in touch for further information -
MacmilanRecoveryPackage@york.nhs.uk  
 
Leigh Brand  
Macmillan Project Facilitator  
York Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust 
Direct Line: 01723 342582 Ext: 2582 
Team Email: MacmillanRecoveryPackage@york.nhs.uk   
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